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VILLAGE OF GREENPORT

COUNTY OF SUFFOLK : STATE OF NEW YORK
----------------------------------------x
     

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

   REGULAR SESSION 

----------------------------------------x     

    Third Street Firehouse    
   
    June 23, 2022
   

 7:00 P.M.

B E F O R E:

GEORGE HUBBARD, JR. - MAYOR   

JACK MARTILOTTA - DEPUTY MAYOR/TRUSTEE (Absent) 

PETER CLARKE - TRUSTEE  

MARY BESS PHILLIPS - TRUSTEE 

JULIA ROBINS - TRUSTEE 

JOSEPH PROKOP - VILLAGE ATTORNEY 

SYLVIA PIRILLO - VILLAGE CLERK

PAUL PALLAS - VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR 



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 6/23/22  2

(The Meeting was Called to Order at 7 p.m.)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Call the meeting to 

order with the Pledge to the Flag.  

(Pledge of Allegiance) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Please remain standing for a 

moment of silence for Joseph Patrick Kane, Miriam 

P. Khan, Douglas M. Latney, Sr., Carla Marie 

McMann, Edna Quatroche, and Brian A. Staples.  

(Moment of Silence)  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  Okay.  Under 

announcements, I talked about this at the work 

session, but for the regular meeting, Patrick 

Brennan has been appointed to the Village of 

Greenport Planning Board.  

Also, I'm moving this up from down lower.  

This is a new category we created to welcome 

people that open up new business and do new 

transactions in the Village.  So I'd like to 

welcome Lori Panarello from Craft Hair, Kathy 

Lofrese from North Fork Bikes, Anna Dubin and 

Rosanna Fiedler from The Arc Room.  We're just 

going to do that, let people know, let them know 

they're welcomed to the Village, come and see us 

any time.  And then anybody knows, they're looking 

for a new hair salon or something, there's a new 
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place in town.  So that's something we're going to 

try to do, any new businesses that open up.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  And, Mayor, I might 

mention, the BID has a welcome packet for new 

businesses.  So if anybody would like to reach 

out, I'd be happy to share that information with 

them.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Sure.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  With the new businesses 

owners, okay?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, very good.  Thank you.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  You're welcome.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  We'll move on to 

Public Hearings.  

A public hearing regarding the Wetlands 

Permit Application submitted by Cole Environmental 

Services on behalf of Paula Casey for the property 

located at 20 Beach Street (aka Sandy Beach Road). 

I'll open up the public hearing.  If you 

wish to address the Board, come up to the podium, 

your name and address for the record for the 

Transcriptionist and -- 

DENNIS COLE:  Okay.  My name is Dennis 

Cole, Cole Environmental Services, for Paul Casey, 

I'm the agent.  Address, 215 Horton Court, 
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Manorville, New York.  And the business office is 

425 Montauk Highway in East Quogue.  

Our understanding is that there were some 

issues that were outstanding on the plans that 

needed to be addressed.  I don't know if we've 

adequately satisfied you at this point.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  There are -- if I 

may, Mr. Mayor 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yeah.  I was going to say, 

the CAC could do that first thing.  

DENNIS COLE:  Okay.  I'm sorry.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No, that's fine.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  So we did another 

look at the plans just now with the applicant.  It 

appears that some of the information we just 

didn't notice on the plans.  There's just a few 

minor things related to the fill and excavation 

that's missing.  That's the only -- it looks -- at 

this point, it looks like the only outstanding 

piece of information.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, that's fine.  Okay, 

thank you.  

DENNIS COLE:  So we're very happy to, you 

know, open the hearing and keep it open, and we'll 

get this information back to you as soon as 
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possible.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, very good.  Okay.  

DENNIS COLE:  Is there any other questions?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No.  Thank you.  

DENNIS COLE:  You're welcome.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Anybody else wish to address 

this topic?  

(No Response) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  I'll offer a motion 

to keep the public hearing open for one month to 

get them to supply the additional information that 

the CAC had talked about with the Village 

Administrator.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  I'll second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

We have a public hearing regarding the 

Wetlands Permit Application submitted by Costello 
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Marine Contracting on behalf of Nathaniel and 

Emily Ewing for the property located at 230 Fourth 

Street.

 Paul, you want to go through the CAC report 

on that?  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Yeah.  We had a 

site -- Mr. Mayor, we had a site visit on this 

application.  We didn't find any issues at all.  

The CAC has no comments on this application.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any comments from the 

public?  

JACK COSTELLO:  Hey, Board.  Jack Costello, 

Costello Marine, Fifth Street, Greenport.  Just 

here to answer any questions.  The application is 

very simple, we just want to move it along as 

quickly as possible.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any questions?  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  No.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  I think it was all 

straightforward.  I don't think there was any 

issues or any questions about it.  We had talked 

about this a while ago and there was change that 

just got put on.  Didn't we already do this, but I 

don't think we officially approved the 

application; is that correct, Paul?  
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ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  There was actually 

two right next to each other.  I think we got 

confused because the addresses were almost the 

same.  And they were -- literally, the bulkhead's 

kind of joined -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Well, it's all -- 

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  -- so I think we 

thought we had done it.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  It's all -- 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Yeah, it's all together.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  It's one continuous 

piece, so -- 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Yeah.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  -- that's where the 

confusion was.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  I don't see any 

issues, so we should be able to move this forward 

for you.  

JACK COSTELLO:  Thank you, guys.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any other comments on 

that Public Hearing?  

(No Response) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  I offer a motion to 

close the public hearing, and we'll take a vote on 
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that next week.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

All right.  Continue -- Continuation of the 

public hearing regarding a proposed local law 

amending Section 150-12(C) and amending Sections 

150-12(A), 150-16(A)(1) and Section 150-16(G) to 

amend the parking regulations of the Village of 

Greenport. 

This is a continuation of a public hearing 

we had last month.  If there's anybody that has 

additional comments towards that, the Village 

Attorney has worked on including the Planning 

Board members' comments and stuff into that 

proposed Local Law.  And we'll take public 

comments on that.  

MR. PROKOP:  So, as you said, I have -- I 

have a draft that's incorporated the comments that 
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were received from the Planning Board.  I have to 

review it with Management and then it will be 

distribute -- it will be distributed after that.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  

PATRICIA HAMMES:  Hi.  Patricia Hammes, 

603 Main Street.  I'm a member of the Planning 

Board, but here in my personal capacity.  This is 

a little bit about the parking, but it kind of all 

relates to other things you've been discussing 

around it.  So I didn't know if I should talk now 

or talk at the general public to address the Board 

thing, but maybe on the parking stuff, I guess.  

I appreciate that you guys are doing work on 

it, and I look forward to seeing the revised 

draft.  I guess I just wanted to say I was not at 

last week's work session, but I watched the tape.  

And I think I wanted to emphasize that I was in 

total agreement with the statements that Deputy 

Mayor Martilotta made at the last meeting about 

the importance of identifying specific or keyholes 

for moving forward and developing solutions to 

address a lot of the current and potentially 

future challenges affecting development in the 

Village, including this, this parking issue.  

I think the Deputy Mayor was entirely 
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correct when he stated that it seems like 

different Board Members had different goals in 

considering the proposed parking code amendments 

over the last six-plus months, and that in some 

instances, the issue that some members of the 

Board are seeking to address isn't even, I don't 

think, parking per se, but really relates to -- 

and this is where it feeds over into probably 

comments that would be better in the next session, 

public comments.  But the discussions have been 

taking place about a moratorium and potential code 

changes on the -- on the Waterfront Commercial and 

the Commercial Retail District uses and the like.  

And I -- and I use as an example, I mean, in 

fact Trustee Clarke at last week's meeting 

specifically stated that his key focus in 

reviewing the amendments wasn't really on impact 

on the parking resources in the Village, but, 

rather, as a tool for kind of calming, or 

quieting, or addressing development in the 

Village.  

And a lot of the discussion that's taken 

place by this Board around parking in the last six 

months has really degenerated back into that 

conversation about uses, proper uses, maintenance 



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 6/23/22  11

of the Waterfront Commercial area, what the -- the 

intense -- for lack of a better word, everybody 

likes to use the words intensification of use in 

the downtown area is.  

And I guess I just think that in moving 

forward with further discussions on this, it would 

be really important for this Board to kind of 

identify a core objective that we're trying to 

achieve with this, these amendments, and this 

would go for, frankly, any other amendments that 

the Board proceeds with on these.  Because it's 

really hard, both as a Planning Board member and, 

frankly, as a -- as a community member to really, 

you know, provide kind of input, or think about 

things if you don't know what the ultimate goal 

is, because you don't know how to measure it in 

terms of what it's trying to achieve.  

I think it's a perfect example that, you 

know, if we're trying -- I mean, if the goal of 

this is to address parking, I think there's been a 

lot of discussion.  There's not -- there's not a 

place right now that's obvious to put parking.  We 

could talk about Moores Lane all we want, but I 

can use the example of one of the pending 

developments, right?  This is before the Planning 
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Board, this is the hotel proposal, right?  I mean, 

they've made it clear, they're more than happy to 

make the payment in lieu of provision.  And, 

frankly, you could probably increase it and they 

would still be happy to do it, but that's not 

going to create parking spaces.  It's not going to 

actually delay development of that spot, unless 

it's turned down for other reasons.  So it doesn't 

meet either of those goals, from what I can tell, 

if you change this.

So I guess I just -- I continue to kind of 

struggle on this parking, this, you know, 

abolition of the exemption, and whether that's 

really -- what that's really going to accomplish, 

and if it's really the goal that everybody's 

trying to get to.  

I guess related to that, I did hear you all 

say at last week's meeting that the genesis for 

this was the Planning Board asking for input and 

guidance.  And I guess two thoughts I had on that, 

one was when I go back and I look at the last six, 

nine months of Board meetings among you all, I 

trace this all back to when Julia Robins -- 

Trustee Robins, sorry, brought this up at last 

September's meeting, and she had started her 
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discussions about wanting to look at a moratorium 

because of concerns about development in the 

downtown area, and the response, well, this would 

probably be an easy way to address that.  So I 

don't really view this as directly responsive to 

the Planning Board.  

And what I can tell you, as a member of the 

Planning Board, is that prior to COVID, for sure, 

there were discussions on the Planning Board about 

the fact that almost every proposal that came 

before the Planning Board, somebody raised 

parking, like what are we going to do about 

parking?  What are we going to do about parking?  

And, frankly, the then consultant to the Planning 

Board would always put it in their discussion 

points.  And from the Planning Board's 

perspective, it was a little frustrating, because 

it was clear that in most instances, buildings 

were exempt from requiring to provide parking.  

So in terms of like why are we sitting here 

talking about parking when there's nothing, our 

hands are tied, we can't do anything about 

parking.  This change isn't going to make us still 

do anything about parking, let's just be honest 

about that, right?  And so I think one of the 
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conversations we did say at that meeting, in some 

of the Planning Board meetings at that time, was 

like, look, this parking conversation, we can't as 

a Planning Board do anything about that.  If 

there's a view that there's a parking problem in 

the Village, that's a code issue, and that needs 

to, in the first instance, go before the Trustees.  

And maybe that's where you all are getting this 

genesis coming from the Planning Board, but I 

don't think the Planning Board ever thought that 

necessarily, or we never discussed whether the 

right answer was eliminating the grandfathering 

exemption.  

And moreover, I think if you read the report 

that we wrote on the original draft of the law, it 

was pretty clear that we weren't sure that this 

law will accomplish any of the possible goals that 

you could identify for it.  

So I guess I, again, was just very concerned 

about where this is going and whether this is 

going to accomplish something.  And wouldn't we 

all be better off using the time to do some of the 

other things that have been mentioned that might 

have a greater effect, including looking at the 

permitted uses in the WC and the RC Districts?  
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Sorry, I just want to make sure I'm not 

missing anything here.  Again, I guess I go back 

to, you know, you need to state an objective, and 

then you need to like look at what you're changing 

and really think about it, and think about 

concrete examples, which is kind of what the 

Planning Board did in terms of whether you're 

going to achieve that example, and I would just 

hope this Board can do that.  

I do think that the idea of having a Code 

Committee to help on these things I understand may 

not have worked in the past.  But I think there 

are people that, including myself, frankly, would 

be more than willing to help and have time, and 

could help, you know, take some of the burden off 

of people that have a lot of other things that 

they need to take care of that are really 

important in this Village.  

So I know the Planning Board specifically 

said in their memo that we would be happy to help 

in any way that we could.  So I would encourage 

you to consider that as a resource that you could 

tap into as you discuss some of these things in 

terms of moving forward on the parking amendments.  

And, again, even though it's not related to 
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the parking, on the moratorium point, without 

getting into discussing whether I support it or 

not, I know there's a lot of discussion about 

timing on that.  I would just note for you all 

it's not that easy.  You can't just next month 

make some code changes and pass it, you're going 

to have to go back through the 45-day review 

process for the Planning Board if you do anything 

with the zoning chapter or change the zoning map, 

and also have public comments.  So you're talking 

at least two or three months, no matter how minor 

the change probably may seem to do that.  So, from 

that perspective, I think you should take that 

into account in determining whether or not you 

think some kind of a temporary moratorium might 

make sense in that period of time.  

And I guess that's really it.  I mean, 

again, it's not specifically just related to the 

parking proposed amendments, but it's partly a 

process issue and concern.  And I get the 

frustration that you all feel.  I've sat through 

these meetings.  I've sat through the meeting on 

the noise ordinance, which, you know, stalled out 

because of COVID.  And I probably was one of the 

reasons that that stalled out, because I thought 
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there were a lot of issues with the drafting of 

it.  It's just that unless you substantively say 

this is what we're trying to achieve, and then 

carefully draft it to achieve that, it creates all 

kinds of ripple effects, and, frankly, may not 

work and may not -- may not resolve anything.  

So I appreciate you listening to me, as 

always.  And if there -- again, if there's 

anything that I can do to assist, I'm more than 

willing to help.  And as I said, I have, as you 

can tell, too much time on my hands.  

(Laughter) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, thank you.  

PATRICIA HAMMES:  So thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Anybody else wish to address 

the Board?  Yeah.  

MR. SALADINO:  John Saladino, Sixth Street.  

We're talking about the parking?  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes, the public hearing on 

the parking, continuation of the public hearing.  

MR. SALADINO:  The first thing I was going 

to say is the first thing we should do is separate 

the parking code change from everything else that 

was suggested by other -- by other people.  We 

should -- we should separate it from the 
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moratorium, we should separate it from 

development, we should separate it from that.  It 

should be what it is.  It's a code change to 

change the rule, a 32-year-old rule that exempts 

people from having off-street parking.  And if you 

change that portion of the code, what it will do 

is provide revenue for the Village that's not on 

the residents' backs, but on the people that 

actually need the parking to pay for those parking 

things.  

To say that there's a -- there's a new 

business in town that's willing to pay for that 

and that will do absolutely nothing for parking, 

that's not true.  What it will do is it will 

provide "X" amount of dollars for this Village to 

use to develop parking elsewhere, other -- are you 

going to develop parking on Front and Main Street?  

Absolutely not.  Can you develop parking 

elsewhere?  Perhaps you can, whether it be Moore's 

Woods, or through eminent domain for a piece of 

property that's -- that belongs to an oil company 

in Southold and use that.  That piece of property 

is 29,000 square feet, it would provide 100 

parking spaces, and it's a lot closer than Moores 

Woods, but you can't have it for free.  You have 
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to pay the guy, you have to pay -- I believe it's 

Romanelli that owns it.  You would have to pay him 

to buy it.  

So to say that payment in lieu of parking 

does nothing for parking is kind of -- is kind of 

like disingenuous, because now it provides you 

funds to pay for parking.  

I think -- I think -- and I believe this was 

on the Village Board's plate long before last 

September, when Julia proposed it.  I know as a 

member of the Zoning Board and Chairing 50, 75, 80 

public hearings, this topic always came up, and 

the response, it was, "Well, what are going to do 

about parking?"  And the response was, "Well, you 

know, we have this portion of the code that says 

you can't do it."  And the Zoning Board's response 

was always, "Well, you got to go on Thursday 

nights and talk to the Village Board and maybe 

they'll do something about parking."  So it is on 

people's minds.  It is on -- it is, it is a 

question that's raised for every time a new 

business or a new property is developed.  

We can't go with the status quo.  I heard 

people say like, "Well, that's the deal in 

Greenport."  You know, it's too late for that.  So 
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I think the property that was mentioned was Brent 

Pelton's property.  "It's too late because it's 

already done."  Well, that doesn't mean you should 

stop looking for a solution.  That doesn't mean 

that that it's like, "Well, that's done, so we'll 

just live with it forever."  No, that's not the 

way it should be.  It should be -- it should be 

that that was then and this is now, that was able 

to happen then, and now we want to correct that 

situation.  

I don't see how.  I don't see how.  And I 

don't see how ignoring this situation makes things 

better.  I don't think how linking this problem to 

an updated comprehensive plan, which I believe we 

already have.  Some of the Trustees don't believe 

we have that, I do, an LWRP that is codified by 

New York State Department of State.  I don't 

believe linking this to that, to updating that, or 

linking this to a -- to a proposal about a 

moratorium about new development has anything to 

do with the issue.  The issue is should new 

businesses that intensify their use, or should new 

businesses that have a change of use, or 

established businesses, because of a 32-year-old 

law that in my mind is outdated, should be 
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changed.  

I mean, it seems -- and to say, "What's the 

goal of this," I mean, that seems -- I don't want 

to be too simplistic, but the goal is give us some 

money to serve your need that every other 

municipality on Long Island has to pay.  

Ninety-nine and nine-tenths percent of the 

municipalities on Long Island have to pay this 

fee, not tax, fee, and we'll use that money to 

provide parking somewhere down the line, provide a 

service to your business, so your customers can 

park, without putting it on the backs of the 

residents.  

I shouldn't have to pay if -- and I love 

this restaurant, so don't think I'm -- it's the 

only one that came to my mind.  I shouldn't have 

to pay if Noah Schwartz' customer needs a place to 

park.  I have a place to park, and if I want to go 

to Noah's Restaurant, I will.  I shouldn't have to 

pay, the way Noah's customer shouldn't have to pay 

to pick up my garbage or mow my lawn.  To me, 

again, maybe I'm overly simplistic, that just 

seems fair.  That just seems fair that the people 

that need the service pay for the service.  

I would -- I would suggest to this Board, I 
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would urge this Board, you've heard the rhetoric 

pro and con.  You've heard -- you've heard -- 

you've heard me whine about it, you've heard the 

BID whine about it.  I've been whining about it 

for five years, so I'm sure you're all sick of it 

by now.  But what you have to do is step up.  And 

I'll use a -- you've got to fish or cut bait. 

(Laughter)   

JOHN SALADINO:  You got to step up and you 

got to either vote it up or vote it down.  You 

can't let it die on the vine.  You can't let it be 

like the leaf blower thing, or the noise 

ordinance.  You can't let it go -- kick it down 

the road for months and months and months and it 

just dies on the vine.  Vote it up, vote it down, 

vote yes, vote no.  Your vote is recorded.  

I don't know what the Trustees perhaps are 

apprehensive about.  When it comes time for 

re-election, whether it be for Mayor or Trustee, 

you defend your vote.  It's like, yeah, I thought 

this was the best thing to do for the Village, or 

no, I thought it was stupid.  I mean, it's not 

that hard, but you can't let it die.  You can't 

let, you know, over and over and over, new 

comments, new comments, new comments, link it with 
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something that's totally unrelated to the issue.  

The issue is who is going to pay for parking in 

the future in Greenport?  

The code was changed in 1990, it went into 

effect in 1991 for businesses prior to 1990.  And 

I said this, and I'm going to repeat it, because 

it makes a difference.  We have a problem with the 

LWRP.  Some people have a problem.  Whether it be 

audience members, whether it be Trustees, have a 

problem with a 10-year-old LWRP, that if the 

people in this room have read it, they're going to 

see nothing much is going to change about it.  We 

have a problem with that, that it's outdated, but, 

yet, we want to propagate, we want to keep in 

effect a law that's 32 years old that was passed 

for an entirely different reason in an entirely 

different time.  

So I just don't understand.  First, I don't 

understand about dragging this out.  Just we want 

to keep the public hearing open for what?  For 

more comments from people that are opposed or in 

favor of?  We want to keep it open because the 

Attorney has to accommodate people that want to 

keep it open or closed?  

My suggestions to the Trustees are we have 
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to vote.  Close the public hearing.  Vote it up, 

vote it down, but get it off your plate.  You 

can't let it linger, because guys like me are 

going to keep reminding you, "You know, you let 

that die on the vine."  You know, that's crazy.  

How long are you guys going to kick this around?  

You know, it's -- so I was on a little rant here, 

I apologize.  

(Laughter) 

JOHN SALADINO:  So thank you, thanks for 

listening.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay, thank you.  Just to 

clarify that, John, it is going to stay open now, 

because the Village Attorney was away on vacation.  

He has not finished the updates on it.  He has 

taken the comments we had last month, he's 

updating all of that.  When we have that out, it's 

going to be circulated amongst the Board and the 

public, and then, hopefully, we can close the 

public hearing next month with the updates and 

then try to move it forward.  Tonight, we're 

still -- he is working on it, I said that earlier.  

MR. SALADINO:  I didn't suggest you close it 

tonight.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No, I know, but I'm just 
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saying.  

JOHN SALADINO:  I understand Joe's got to 

look and talk and revise and stuff, but we get it.   

And I apologize to the public and to whosever 

here, but we can't let it -- we can't -- we cannot 

talk about this in December 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No.  It's going to be done 

before the end of the summer.  We're moving this 

forward one way or another.  Okay.  

All right.  Any other comments on the public 

hearing? 

(No Response)   

MAYOR HUBBARD:  So motion we keep it open 

for one more month and get the paperwork back from 

the Village Attorney.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

Okay.  Public to address the Board on any 
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topic.  

PATRICIA HAMMES:  Sorry, one more thing.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  No, that's fine.

PATRICIA HAMMES:  I always do, right?  

(Laughter) 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  That's why we're here.  

PATRICIA HAMMES:  I actually -- I figured I 

had enough to say.  Patricia Hammes, 603 Main 

Street.  I've had enough to say tonight, so I 

wasn't going to continue on, but since 

Mr. Saladino brought it up, I will address it 

briefly.  

One, I agree, that neither the parking and, 

frankly, even some of the other conversations 

you've been talking about code changes necessarily 

need to wait for a comprehensive plan, per se.  

Based on my understanding with what's happening 

with the LWRP, I don't find that a particularly 

useful exercise at this point.  I would, though 

encourage this Board, even though it may take 

several years to do a comprehensive plan, to start 

that process at some point.  There's a lot of 

resources out there, there's sometimes money 

available, and I don't think the fact that putting 

a comprehensive plan together is going to take 
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some extended period of time as a reason not to 

start it.  

I think that there are things besides the 

points that have been raised on parking and use, 

but related to things like affordable housing, and 

Airbnbs, and things like that, that need to 

ultimately be addressed.  And I agree they can't 

all be done wholesale, but I think a comprehensive 

plan might help identify and pinpoint those.  And, 

frankly, good input from Planning people may help 

you come up with ideas for ways to encourage 

certain types of development that you might 

otherwise miss out on.  

So I would -- I would encourage you all to 

put that on the agenda to start the process on -- 

separately from all of these other things that are 

going on.  And, you know, that -- I guess that's 

it.  I'm not going to go back on the parking 

thing.  I'm not going to go into a back-and-forth 

with Mr. Saladino.  I don't agree with everything 

he says, I agree with some things that he says.  I 

think if the point is that the law is supposed to 

address parking, because we have a parking 

problem, then that's what the law should do.  And 

I don't think that's what the last draft of the 
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law that I saw did, so -- and, you know, so I 

guess I'll just leave it at that.  

Actually one more thing, sorry.  Airbnbs, I 

would encourage you to think about that seriously.  

I think everybody has passed Airbnb legislation 

10 years ago is starting to rethink it and putting 

much stronger limitations and restrictions in.  I 

don't think the current code is enforceable the 

way it is.  I know there was a reference to 

litigation or legal issues at the last meeting, I 

don't know what those are.  But I don't believe, 

as currently drafted, it's particularly an 

enforceable code because of the reasons that have 

been discussed by this Board, but I think it's a 

big problem for this Village.  

And if the -- and if you're worried about it 

becoming a quagmire, like some of these other 

things are, then I think actually the suggestion 

that was made at last week's work session about 

thinking about maybe doing in the first instance a 

referendum to see where the community is on it 

might not be a bad suggestion.  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Thank you.  Okay.  Any other 

topics for the public to address the Board?  

(No Response) 
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  We'll move on to the 

regular agenda.  

I'll offer RESOLUTION #06-2022-1, 

RESOLUTION adopting the June, 2022 agenda as 

printed.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-2, 

Accepting the monthly reports of the Greenport 

Fire Department, Village Administrator, Village 

Treasurer, Village Clerk, Village Attorney, Mayor 

and Board of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-3,

RESOLUTION ratifying the following resolution 

previously approved by the Board of Trustees at 

the Trustees' work session meeting held on 

June 16th, 2022:

RESOLUTION approving the Public Assembly 

Permit Application as submitted by the Relief Hose 

and Phenix Hook and Ladder Companies of the 

Greenport Fire Department, for the use of the Polo 

Grounds at Moore's Lane from 6 p.m. through 

11 p.m. from June 29th, 2022 through July 3rd, 

2022 for the annual Carnival fundraiser, with 

fireworks scheduled for July 1st, 2022. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-4, 

RESOLUTION approving the application for 

membership of Malyssa DelGaudio to the Relief Hose 

Company #2 of the Greenport Fire Department, as 

approved by the Village of Greenport Fire 

Department Board of Wardens on May 18th, 2022. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-5,

Approving an increase in the hourly wage rate of 

part-time Recreation Department employee Joanne 

Jackson from $16.00 per hour to $18.00 per hour, 

effective June 29, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.
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TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-6,

RESOLUTION approving an increase in the 

hourly wage rate of part-time Recreation 

Department employee Jordyn Maichin -- I'm sorry if 

I butchered the last name -- from $15.00 per hour 

to $16.00 per hour, effective June 29th, 2022.  So 

moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022- 7, 

RESOLUTION approving an increase in the 

hourly wage rate of part-time Recreation 
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Department employee Bayleieh Reinecker from $15.00 

per hour to $16.00 per hour, effective June 29, 

2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-8,

Approving an increase in the hourly wage rate of 

part-time Parks Department employee Everett 

Nichols from $15.00 per hour to $16.00 per hour, 

effective June 29th, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-9, 

RESOLUTION authorizing the attendance of Village 

Administrator Paul Pallas at the annual New York 

Power Authority Cost of Service Meeting on a date 

to be determined in White Plains, New York with 

all applicable travel, mileage and meal expenses 

to be reimbursed per the official Village of 

Greenport Travel Policy.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-10, 

RESOLUTION amending attached Resolution 

#03-2022-10 to add the repair or replacement of 

the roof at the Village Hall office building and 

the repair or replacement of the roof at the 

Carousel to the Request -- to the Request for 

Bids.  So moved.  
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TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Mr. Mayor, I have a 

question.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Yes. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  The Village -- perhaps 

it's to the Village Administrator.  You've added 

these two.  Will the bids start to get out soon?  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Yes.  The answer is 

yes.  The reason that this came up was because we 

were putting the bid package together and realized 

that we needed to expand it a little bit.  That's 

exactly why this resolution is there.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  But I noticed Village 

Hall's roof was leaking rather bad upstairs.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Yeah.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  So -- but I just do know 

that the Fire Department for Station No. 2 has 

been inquiring about it, because, apparently, 

their roof is extremely bad as well, so that's why 

I'm asking.  

ADMINISTRATOR PALLAS:  Understood, yeah.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Thank you.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Any other discussion? 

(No Response)    

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?
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TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-11, 

Authorizing Treasurer Brandt to perform attached 

Budget Amendment #4981 to fund the purchase and 

programming of a ticketing kiosk for the Carousel, 

and directing that Budget Amendment #4981 be 

included as part of the formal meeting minutes of 

the June 23rd, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Board 

of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-12,
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RESOLUTION authorizing Treasurer Brandt to perform 

the attached Budget Amendment #4988 to fund the 

replacement of the batteries and battery rack at 

the Village of Greenport Power Plant, and 

directing that Budget Amendment #4988 be included 

as part of the formal meeting minutes of the June 

23rd, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Board of 

Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-13,

RESOLUTION authorizing Treasurer Brandt to perform 

attached Budget Amendment #4990 to fund the repair 

of the Wastewater Treatment Plant UV system, and 

directing that Budget Amendment #4990 be included 

as part of the formal meeting minutes of the June 

23rd, 2022 Regular Meeting of the Board of 

Trustees.  So moved.  
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TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-14, 

Authorizing Treasurer Brandt to perform attached 

Budget Transfer #4997 to fund engineering design 

services for the renovation of the Third Street 

Fire Station Building and Annex Building, and 

directing that Budget Transfer #4997 be included 

as part of the June 23rd, 2022 Regular Meeting of 

the Board of Trustees.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)
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MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-15, 

RESOLUTION approving the Public Assembly Permit 

Application submitted by Vicky Kotula on behalf of 

The Floyd Memorial Library to use a portion of 

Mitchell Park from 5 p.m. through 8 p.m. on 

July 12th, 2022 for the annual Brady Rymer 

Children's Concert, with the permit fee for the 

event to be waived.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-16, 

RESOLUTION approving the Public Assembly Permit 

Application submitted by Standard Hose Company #4 

of the Greenport Fire Department for the use of 

the grounds at the Station One Firehouse from 

7:00 a.m. through 10:00 p.m. on August 20th, '22 

for the annual Chicken Barbecue Fundraiser. 



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 6/23/22  40

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-17, 

Ratifying the hiring of Anabelle Odell as a 

part-time seasonal lifeguard at the Fifth Street 

Beach at an hourly wage of $20.00 per hour, 

effective June 25th, 2022.  So moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-18, 



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Flynn Stenography & Transcription Service

 (631) 727-1107

Regular Session 6/23/22  41

RESOLUTION ratifying the hiring of Deanna Brice as 

a part-time Carousel employee at an hourly rate of 

$15.00 per hour, effective June 4th, 2022. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-19, 

RESOLUTION ratifying the hiring of Samantha Silie 

as a part-time Carousel employee at an hourly rate 

of $15.00 per hour, effective June 11th, 2022. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?
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(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried. 

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-20, To 

re-open the public hearing regarding a local law 

creating Section 150-30.2 regarding curb cuts 

within the Village of Greenport and amending 

Section 115-13J of the Greenport Village Code.  So 

moved.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Okay.  Just for discussion 

on this, we had -- actually, we closed the public 

hearing and we went beyond the 60 days and hadn't 

voted on it.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Right. 

MAYOR HUBBARD:  So we're reopening it to 

vote on that to reopen it tonight, and we'll be 

closing it and voting on it next month.  Just to 

clarify, it's just a legal thing that we missed 

the deadline by too many days.  Okay?  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Okay.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All right.  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-21, 

RESOLUTION approving all checks for the Fiscal 

Year 2021/2022 per the Voucher Summary Report 

dated June 17th, 2022, in the total amount of 

$755,497.38 consisting of:

o  All regular checks in the amount of 

$754,511.18, and

o  All prepaid checks (including wire 

transfers) in the amount of $986.20.  

So moved.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  RESOLUTION #06-2022-22, 

RESOLUTION approving all checks for Fiscal Year 

2022/2023 per the Voucher Summary Report dated 
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June 21st, 2022, in the total amount of 

$701,170.17:

o  All regular checks in the amount of

$610,891.14, and

o  All prepaid checks (including wire 

transfers) in the amount of $90,279.03. 

So moved.  

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.

Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

Okay.  That conclude our regular business.  

I will offer a motion to adjourn the meeting at 

7:42.  

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Second.  

MAYOR HUBBARD:  All in favor?

TRUSTEE CLARKE:  Aye.

TRUSTEE PHILLIPS:  Aye.

TRUSTEE ROBINS:  Aye.

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Aye.
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Opposed?

(No Response)

MAYOR HUBBARD:  Motion carried.  

Thank you for coming.

(The Meeting was Adjourned at 7:42 p.m.)  
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C E R T I F I C A T I O N

STATE OF NEW YORK  )

     ) SS:

COUNTY OF SUFFOLK  )

      I, LUCIA BRAATEN, a Court Reporter and 

Notary Public for and within the State of New 

York, do hereby certify:  

THAT, the above and foregoing contains a 

true and correct transcription of the proceedings 

taken on June 23, 2022.  

      I further certify that I am not related to 

any of the parties to this action by blood or 

marriage, and that I am in no way interested in 

the outcome of this matter.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my 

hand this 7th day of July, 2022.

      

____________________
        Lucia Braaten
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